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Two Los Angeles City Council members have written to Southland. They were responding to our letter to the City Council asking for their support for a waiver of Special Event and Street Closer fees for certified farmers’ markets where at least 75% of the stalls are rented to farmers.  Councilman Eric Garcetti says he will introduce an amendment that will exempt certified farmers’ markets from the fees to the proposed ordinance when it comes before the Council.  Councilwoman Wendy Gruel says “As a regular customer of my own community’s market, I realize and appreciate the benefits markets provide by giving families access to healthy and more nutritious diet.  I certainly share your expressed concern for the ability of small, weekly, certified farmers’ markets to pay the fees as currently proposed.”  

The proposed Special Event Permit and Street Closer ordinance is still before the Los Angeles’ City Council’s Transportation Committee.   The Committee meets at 2:00 PM on the second and fourth Wednesdays of each month in the Los Angeles City Hall, Room 1050.  The Committee is Chairperson Antonio Villaraigosa (213-473-7014), Councilmember Greig Smith (213-473-7012) and Councilmember Tom LaBonge (213-486-3337).  (
Janice Price, California Department of Food and Agriculture’s Supervisor of the Certified Farmers’ Market Program, told the Certified Farmers’ Market Advisory Committee that any certified farmers’ market that is currently more than 60 days late in paying its quarterly $.60 state enforcement fees will be billed $100 for each month the fees are late.  She is not kidding.  The Department will be sending bills to certified farmers’ markets that included nearly $13,000 in penalty fees in addition to the fees and interest that is due: markets will be charged a total of $1,600 for the Second Quarter, $4,500 for the Third Quarter and $6,800 for the Fourth Quarter of 2004.  Some markets will receive bills of more than a $1,000. If a market refuses to pay the penalties, it will not have its market certificate renewed. (
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